



CITY OF PITTSBURGH

DEPARTMENT OF PARKS & RECREATION

CITY-COUNTY BUILDING

August 26, 2024

President and Members City Council City of Pittsburgh

Dear President and Members:

We submit for your consideration a Resolution authorizing the Mayor, Director of Parks and Recreation, and Director of Finance to enter on behalf of the City of Pittsburgh into an Amended Sublease Agreement or Agreements with The Boys and Girls Club of Western Pennsylvania for continued operation of the Lawrenceville Senior Center located within Leslie Park, as originally authorized by Resolutions No. 55 and 91 of 2011. The Legislation is to extend the lease with the Boys & Girls Club at an additional cost from \$198,000 to \$255,600 beginning on March 31, 2024 through March 31, 2027 for a remaining total due of \$57,600 against the contract with an increase yearly payment of \$2,400 from \$16,800 a year to \$19,200 for the first year which begins on March 31, 2024. This is an increase in the rental payment for the first year of \$200 a month. Such Agreement(s) shall be at an overall cost of TWO HUNDRED AND FIFTY-FIVE THOUSAND AND SIX HUNDRED Dollars (\$255,600), chargeable and payable from the Senior Citizens Program Trust Fund 5000285000.54501.00

Should you have any questions regarding the resolution or agreement, please do not hesitate to contact my office. Your favorable consideration is appreciated.

Very truly yours,

Kathryn Vargas

Director

KV/LH Attachment